ASCC NMS Panel

Approved Minutes

Thursday, November 5, 2020





                 1:00-2:30PM

CarmenZoom
ATTENDEES: Craigmile, Dinan, Haddad, Kwiek, Miriti, Oldroyd, Ottesen, Panero


Agenda: 
1. Combined Microbiology BS/MS (return)
· Clarify the distinction between the thesis and non-thesis options. 
· Provide clarification on the final evaluation for each track. For example, it is unclear if all students participate in the exit defense. 
· Clarify how the tracks are assessed and mapped to the program goals. Program goal #7 evaluates the master’s defense, and program goal #8 evaluates written communication using the master’s thesis. It is unclear how these goals are measured for non-thesis students. If the master’s defense is used for both tracks, the Panel suggest mapping this to other program goals as well. 
· Assessment plan: A combined program proposal needs to include the individual assessment plan for both the undergraduate degree and graduate degree. The methods used to assess the program goals for the combined program should be the same for the individual programs. Program goal #6 says “The target goal is for 85% of the BS/MS majors to achieve a B or better in their masters’ core courses and related electives,” which indicates that assessment is not the same for all MS students for this goal. This should be addressed.
· Ottesen, Miriti, approved (one abstention) with one contingency (in bold above) and one comment (in italics above)  

2. GE discussion 
· How are different departments approaching the change in the natural science requirements from 10 credits to 4 credits? 

· This will likely be highly dependent on the department. For Chemistry, the existing GE courses are foundational for many disciplines. There are some non-major course changes that could be made, but there isn’t much room to make changes because of the demand for the regular Chemistry track. The opportunities in the Themes are instructionally challenging and demand a lot of time from faculty. 

· Earth Science is expecting a large drop in enrollment because of the changes in the GE. 

· EEOB courses will probably not experience a large drop in enrollment. Most GE courses are attractive enough that there isn’t a large concern. 
· Freeing up credit hours for more electives will allow students to take more certificates, minors, etc. Some departments are seeing opportunities here and with the Themes, but this isn’t the case with all departments. 
